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Agenda Item 5c (Consent/Information) 
 
 
 
TO:    Local Agency Formation Commission 
 
PREPARED BY: Dawn Mittleman Longoria, Analyst II 
 
MEETING DATE: April 5, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: CALAFCO Reports 
 
 

SUMMARY 
 
This item is for information purposes only. Accordingly, if interested, the Commission is 
invited to pull this item for additional discussion with the concurrence of the Chair. 
 
The California Association of Local Agency Formation Commissions (CALAFCO) was 
established in 1971 to assist member LAFCOs in fulfilling their mission. CALAFCO 
facilitates information sharing among members by organizing annual conferences and 
workshops as well as providing technical assistance through training classes. CALAFCO 
also serves as a resource to the Legislature and actively drafts and reviews new legislation. 
CALAFCO’s membership currently includes all 58 LAFCOs. Chair Mohler currently 
serves as a member of the CALAFCO Board of Directors and Executive Committee. 
 
CALAFCO recently released its 2020 Annual Report and a Quarterly Report with 
information relevant to the Commission. A summary of each report follows. 
 
2020 Annual Report 
 
Two-year strategic plan (2019) main goals: 
 
1. Serve as an educational resource: 

a) Virtual webinars instead of in-person workshops, available on website 
b) Continued AICP educational credits 
c) Partnered with Cal-ICMA for professional development seminars 

 

2. Focus efforts on Association member development and communication: 
a) Response to COVID: news briefs, weekly statewide calls for both EOs, and 

Clerks 
b) Video conferencing and conference calling available to members at no cost. 
c) Messaging material developed to assist with revitalization process. 
d) Hosted virtual regional round tables.  
e) Updated website for ease of use 
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3. Serve as an information resource and legislative and policy advocate: 

a) continued to participate in the Department of Water Resources’ County 
Drought Advisory Group 

b) Legislative shift in focus due to pandemic; no CALAFCO sponsored bills. 
c) Tracked and took positions on bills to support LAFCOs. 

Financials 2020: 
 
1. Lack of conference revenue created a 15% deficit 
2. Offset deficit with carryover funds and budget cost savings 
3. Staff transitioned from part-time contract to part-time employees per AB5 

Quarterly Report 
 
Board of Directors (2020-2021): 
 
Chair – Michael Kelley, Imperial LAFCO (southern) 
Vice Chair – Anita Paque, Calaveras LAFCO (central) 
Secretary – Bill Connelly, Butte LAFCO (northern) 
Treasurer – Margie Mohler, Napa LAFCO (coastal) 
Immediate Past Chair – Michael McGill, Contra Costa LAFCO (coastal) 
 
Awards to LAFCOs: 
 
1. Santa Clara Receives State APA Award for Communication and Outreach Plan 
2. San Bernardino and San Diego Awarded Sustainable Agricultural Lands 

Conservation (SALC) Grants 
 
CALAFCO Board meeting (January 2021): 
 
1. Strategic Planning Session 
2. Dues structure confirmed 
3. Budget procedure amended 
4. Outside Service Agreements set as priority 
5. Next meeting April 30, 2021 

 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
1) CALAFCO 2020 Annual Report 
2) CALAFCO Quarterly Report (February 2021) 
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FROM THE CALAFCO EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
For just about all of us, 2020 was quite a challenge. During the year, the California 
Association of Local Agency Formation Commissions (CALAFCO) dedicated itself to 
meet the new and evolving needs of our members. As they reinvented the way they work 
and deliver services, so did we.  
 

Although we were unable to gather in person in March for our annual Staff Workshop or in October for our Annual 
Conference, we stayed connected with virtual meetings and virtual educational events. We learned from each 
other as we supported one another through a historic time. CALAFCO stood in support of our member LAFCos by 
shifting the way we provide supportive services and adjusted priorities to meet their changing needs.   
 
2020 will be remembered as the year we would all like to forget. But doing so means we also forget the many 
things we learned – about ourselves as strong, capable, and resilient beings, and about the power of collective 
support, collaborative and innovative problem solving, and about our ability to generate hope for systemic and 
sustainable change.  
 
Without missing a beat, LAFCos throughout the state continued to provide the necessary leadership in fulfilling 
their missions, and in supporting their respective local agencies and the communities they serve. I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank all of our member LAFCos for their dedicated, focused and steadfast commitment to 
the work they do and the people they serve. 
 
I also want to thank the CALAFCO regional staff for their support and contributions to the Association. A special 
thank you to our Associate member partners for their generous support of CALAFCO.  Last but certainly not least, 
I want to express my gratitude to the CALAFCO Board of Directors, all of whom worked tirelessly throughout the 
year in support of the ideals and mission of CALAFCO and all LAFCos. Through their leadership, vision and 
tenacity, the Association met the challenges of the year. 
 
I’m proud to represent the Association and all 58 LAFCos as well as our Associate Members, and present the 
2020 Annual Report, which highlights the collective work of the past year and many of the achievements we 
realized. We hope you enjoy this new format of the Annual Report. I look forward to what we can accomplish 
together in 2021. 

 
 
 
 

Pamela Miller  
Executive Director 
CA Association of Local Agency Formation Commissions  
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FROM THE 2019-2020 CALAFCO CHAIR OF THE BOARD 
We are living in interesting times! 

 

Every time I think it can’t get worse; it does.  At the time I wrote this article, we were plagued by record 

heat and fires.  Often past chairs have written something like, “…it was a challenging but rewarding 

year”.  I will say it was a challenging year; I don’t think I can call it rewarding, but I have been proud 

to see how CALAFCO rose to the challenge and pivoted to address the impacts thrown on us by this 

pandemic.  We moved to virtual meetings, made Zoom available to our member LAFCos, held regular 

meetings with our member LAFCo Executive Officers/Clerks and made a series of virtual CALAFCO U classes and on 

demand webinars available free to our members; we continue to focus on “value added” to our members.  Much of the credit 

for this, and its success, is due to efforts by our Executive Director, Pamela Miller, who we were fortunate to retain, as an 

employee, after she announced her retirement; we are indebted to her.  Of course many others pitched in to make this 

possible and the CALAFCO Board provided needed support. 

 

We were forced to cancel our Annual Conference.  Many LAFCos were directly impacted as were many government 

agencies.  Many have died, the economy was rocked and many individuals struggle to meet basic needs; essential workers 

continue to provide service and others are forced to work out of economic necessity-risking their, and their family, health and 

lives. 

 

My father, the youngest of four, was born in 1927.  As I grew up, his parents from time to time, talked about the influenza 

pandemic of 1918.  I used to find those stories surreal; people confined to their homes, a red notice nailed to the door and 

many deaths.  My grandparents not only endured this pandemic but, in their lifetime, faced WWI, the Great Depression and 

WWII.  Much of this is now delegated to “just history”. My grandparents came thru it and someday 2020 will also be delegated 

to history.  

 

I’m proud that CALAFCO more than survived this challenge.  Our dues change let us avoid a structural deficit and a loss for 

the year even with the cancellation of the Annual Conference.  Our prudent reserves may allow us to cover unexpected costs, 

especially legal costs as we navigated AB 5, converting Pamela and Jeni to employees.   

 

We continue to proudly serve our member LAFCos and remain a viable and respected voice in Sacramento. 

Thanks to all of you. 

 

 

 

Michael R. McGill, P.E. 
Chair of the Board, 2019-2020 
CA Association of Local Agency Formation Commissions   
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In 2019, CALAFCO began a two-year strategic plan to define the Association’s priorities and 

guide the work. There were three main strategic areas each with actionable goals for each 

of the two years.  This report highlights the achievements of the work in 2020 towards those 

goals. 
 

1. Serve as an educational resource to member LAFCo Commissioners, LAFCo staff, 

Associate Members, and stakeholders.  

2. Focus efforts on Association member development and communication.  

3. Serve as an information resource to all Association members, work as a legislative and 

policy advocate for LAFCo issues and provide information to the Legislature and other 

stakeholders. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
1. Serve as an educational resource 
Given the COVID-19 pandemic, in-person training and educational opportunities were impossible from mid-March 
through the end of 2020. This meant the cancellation of our annual Staff Workshop and Annual Conference. 
However, in early summer, CALAFCO staff began looking at how to deliver short educational sessions virtually – 
something CALAFCO had never done before. From August through December, six webinars were successfully 
delivered at no cost to our members. Additionally, each webinar was recorded 
and a new section created on the CALAFCO website to house all webinars for 
member on-demand viewing. Webinar topics included a three-part LAFCo 101 
series (including a newly designed session specifically for 
Clerks/Analysts and another for LAFCo Commissioners), 
adaptive leadership, and two sessions on LAFCos role in 
this “new/now normal” world of ours. In total, 274 LAFCo 
staff, commissioners and Associate Members attended 
these free educational offerings.  
 
Early in January CALAFCO hosted a CALAFCO University session in Orange County focusing on legacy costs 
associated with reorganizations.  
 
We are proud to continue to offer our members AICP credits when applicable for any educational session we host.   
 
CALAFCO remains a coaching partner with Cal-ICMA and through this partnership all of our 
members receive free access to professional development webinars, one-to-one coaching and other 
professional development resources. 
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2. Focus efforts on Association member development and 
communication 
 

In response to our members, CALAFCO developed a short series of News Bulletins and distributed them to the 
membership during the first three months of the State’s shutdown. The Bulletins advised members of the latest 
Executive Orders and other noteworthy news items that impacted LAFCos and other local agencies.  
 
Beginning mid-March, we hosted weekly meetings for LAFCo Executive Officers and another for LAFCo Clerks to 
allow for collaboration and information sharing. These meetings transitioned to virtual meetings and continue as 
monthly meetings into 2021, with as many as 32 Executive Officers attending the monthly meeting.  
 
Knowing many of our members struggled to find effective ways for their Commissions to meet while maintaining 
transparency and public participation, CALAFCO purchased two Zoom licenses and provided the use of one of 
those licenses to our member LAFCos, along with our toll-free conference calling system, at no cost, as a way for 
our members to continue conducting business transparently.  
 

The events of 2020 were unchartered territory for many, and 
the fiscal aftermath will long be felt by all local agencies 

across the state.  CALAFCO recognized this as a 
unique time for LAFCos to champion the support of 

local agencies and help rebuild communities. In 
partnership with several Executive officers and one of 

our Associate Member partners, CALAFCO created a 
series of messaging materials to assist our member 

LAFCos in their facilitation of local discussions on the 
revitalization of their respective communities. These resources were introduced and distributed in December.  
 
In addition to our normal communication tools of Quarterly Reports and list serves, we also hosted virtual regional 
roundtables in December for our member LAFCos (as a replacement for our in-person roundtables at the Annual 
Conference) as well as a LAFCo Legal Counsel roundtable in October. With so many of our members meeting 
virtually, our Executive Director was able to attend sixteen (16) different LAFCo meetings the second half of the 
year.  
 
In response to the membership survey in 2019, CALAFCO staff spent time this year updating several of the most 
frequently used sections of the CALAFCO website. In addition to the creation of the new webinar archive, the 
CALAFCO University archives was updated, along with several sections within the LAFCo Law section. Other 
sections were completely reorganized and updated for 
easier member access to resource information and 
materials. CALAFCO is proud to continue earning the 
GuideStar Platinum Seal of Transparency for high level of 
nonprofit transparency.    
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3. Serve as an information resource and legislative and policy 
advocate 

 
In addition to the work of enhancing the CALAFCO website as an informational resource, CALAFCO continued to 
participate in the Department of Water Resources’ County Drought Advisory Group and lead the efforts of the 18-
member Protest Provisions Stakeholder Working Group (Working Group).  
 
The 2020 legislative year turned out to be unlike any other and the pandemic turned legislation inside-out. The 
focus of the Legislature quickly turned to COVID response as well as responding to a historic year of wildfires and 
calls for social and racial justice and equity. At the direction of the CALAFCO Board, we ended our efforts to obtain 
state-level grant funding for LAFCos through sponsored legislation and did not sponsor an Omnibus bill in 2020. 
Instead, the Board made the proposal to make changes to statute pertaining to extension of services the legislative 
priority, along with the ongoing efforts of the Working Group. After seeking feedback and consensus from 
Executive Officers as directed by the Board, in late January the Executive Committee approved moving forward 
with seeking legislation. Given the late timing, the Association was unsuccessful in securing an author. As a result, 
CALAFCO did not sponsor any bills in 2020. It is uncertain if any bills (other than Omnibus) would have 
successfully passed through the Legislature given the shift in their focus mid-year. CALAFCO continued to support 
our membership through legislative action where appropriate and fiercely guarded LAFCo authority when 
necessary, tracking 32 bills and taking positions on 7 bills. 
 

Other 2020 highlights 
There were several other highlights in 2020 that were not part of the two-year strategic plan. First, we successfully 
transitioned our two primary part-time contractors (Executive Director and Administrator) to part-time employees 
effective September 1 in compliance with AB 5. Additionally, for the first time, CALAFCO conducted a virtual 
election for the Board of Directors.  
 

CALAFCO Financials 2020 
In July, the Board of Directors 
adopted a revised budget 
without any Conference 
revenue/expenses, with new 
estimated employer costs and 
the retention of the Executive 
Director. The lack of the 
planned 15% Conference net 
profit created a structural 
deficit that can be covered by 
the net balance carryover into 
FY 2020-21, which ended up 

larger than expected at the end of FY 2019-20 due to cost savings in 
other budget areas. By the end of 2020 it appeared savings into FY 2020-21 was continuing in many areas that 
will help the Association’s financial outlook going into another uncertain fiscal year.  
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Looking ahead to 2021 
Our LAFCos are strong and resilient and led with remarkable courage during 2020. CALAFCO remains committed 
to continue building a resilient and sustainable Association that supports our members in their work. To focus 
resources on our members’ highest priorities in 2021, the CALAFCO Board of Directors’ biennial strategic planning 
workshop in January will create the foundation for the Association’s next two-year strategic plan.  As we move into 
our 50th year, CALAFCO remains committed to: 
 

• Serve as an educational resource to member LAFCo Commissioners, LAFCo staff, Associate 
Members, and stakeholders.  

• Focus efforts on Association member relations, development, recognition and communication.  
• Continue development of a strong and sustainable Association.  
• Serve as an information resource to all Association members, work as a legislative and policy 

advocate for LAFCo issues and provide information to the Legislature and other stakeholders.  

CALAFCO 2019-2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND STAFF 
OFFICERS (Oct 2019 – Oct 2020) 
CHAIR – Michael McGill, Contra Costa LAFCo, District Member (Coastal) 
VICE CHAIR – Michael Kelley, Imperial LAFCo, County Member (Southern) 
SECRETARY – Anita Paque, Calaveras LAFCo, Public Member (Central) 
TREASURER – Bill Connelly, Butte LAFCo, County Member (Northern) 
IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR – Josh Susman, Nevada LAFCo, Public Member (Northern) 
 
MEMBERS (Oct 2019 – Oct 2020) 
Cheryl Brothers, Orange LAFCo, City Member (Southern) 
David Couch, Humboldt LAFCo, City Member (Northern) 
Shiva Frentzen, El Dorado LAFCo, County Member (Central) 
Blake Inscore, Del Norte LAFCo, City Member (Northern) 
Gay Jones, Sacramento LAFCo, District Member (Central) 
Jo MacKenzie, San Diego LAFCo, District Member (Southern) 
Margie Mohler, Napa LAFCo, City Member (Coastal) 
Tom Murray, San Luis Obispo LAFCo, Public Member (Coastal) 
Jane Parker, Monterey LAFCo, County Member (Coastal) 
Daniel Parra, Fresno LAFCo, City Member (Central) 
David West, Imperial LAFCo, Public Member (Southern) 
 
STAFF 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR – Pamela Miller 
ADMINISTRATOR – Jeni Tickler 
LEGAL COUNSEL – Clark Alsop, Best Best & Krieger  
CPA – James Gladfelter, Alta Mesa Group  
EXECUTIVE OFFICER – Stephen Lucas, Butte LAFCo (Northern) 
DEPUTY EXECUTIVE OFFICERS – Christine Crawford, Yolo LAFCo (Central); Martha Poyatos, San Mateo 
LAFCo (Coastal); and Gary Thompson, Riverside LAFCo (Southern)  
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A 
message 
from the 

Executive 
Director 

 

      Greetings from your 
CALAFCO Board of Directors 

and Executive Director. It 
seems that our collective 
hope for an uneventful 

start to 2021 was met with 
laughter and resistance from the 
universe. However, we remain 
undaunted and resolute to move 

forward in partnership with our members to 
make great things happen in 2021.  

This Quarterly Report will begin by highlighting the good news 
in our CALAFCO family first, followed by Association updates. 
Happy reading! 

Santa Clara LAFCo Receives State APA Award for 
Communication and Outreach Plan 
After receiving the American Planning Association - California 
Northern Chapter’s “Award of Excellence – Communication 
Initiative”, Santa Clara LAFCo’s project then received the 
State Chapter’s 2020 Award of Excellence.  

San Bernardino and San Diego LAFCos Awarded 
Sustainable Agricultural Lands Conservation (SALC) Grants 
San Bernardino LAFCo, in partnership with the Inland Empire 
Resource Conservation District (IERCD), were awarded a SALC 
planning grant for $220,475. The planning grant project aims 
to create a local tool for the preservation of agriculture lands, 
which does not currently exist in San Bernardino County. The 
goals of this project would be to encourage the long-term 
preservation of agricultural lands within San Bernardino 
County and develop local mitigation tools to provide a way for 
municipalities to preserve agricultural lands while continuing 
to address housing and growth needs. 

San Diego LAFCo, in partnership with the Resource 
Conservation District (RCD) of Greater San Diego, the San 
Diego County Farm Bureau, the County of San Diego, and San 
Diego Association of Governments (SANDAG) were also 
awarded a SALC planning grant for $250,000. The purpose 
for the funding is to develop a community vision and strategic 
plan to increase and preserve San Diego region’s agricultural 
lands and preserve its economic viability in semi-rural and 
rural communities. The plan of action is to identify and 
monitor agricultural lands and uses to inform future 
preservation and enhancement opportunities. 

The Strategic Growth Council (SGC) added LAFCos to the list 
of eligible entities to apply for SALC grants in January 2019 
after many years of CALAFCO trying to get LAFCos eligible for 
state-level grant funding. Since then, San Bernardino and  

 

San Diego LAFCos are the first two LAFCos to initiate a grant 
application.  

CALAFCO congratulates Santa Clara, San Bernardino and 
San Diego LAFCos on their achievements! 

CALAFCO welcomes our newest Silver Associate Member, 
Holly Owen, Certified Planner. Holly’s services include 
Municipal Service Reviews and planning and feasibility 
studies. To contact Holly, you can email her at 
holly.owen@gmail.com.   

CALAFCO BOARD CHANGES 
The Board recently welcomed three new 
Board members. In late October, two 
new members were elected to the 
Board. Representing the Coastal region 
county seat is Christopher Lopez, Monterey LAFCo 
Commissioner and County Supervisor. The central region 
county seat also has a new representative, Merced LAFCo 
Commissioner and County Supervisor Daron McDaniel. In 
January, the Board appointed a new member to fill the 
unexpired term of recently re-elected Board member Cheryl 
Brothers (who unfortunately lost her home election). Filling 
that unexpired term for the southern region city seat is San 
Bernardino LAFCo Commissioner and City of Fontana Mayor 
Acquanetta Warren.   

The Board also gratefully acknowledges the outgoing Board 
members whose dedicated service to CALAFCO had a great 
impact: former Monterey LAFCo Commissioner Jane Parker 
(coastal region county rep); former El Dorado LAFCo 
Commissioner Shiva Frentzen (central region county rep); 
and former Orange LAFCo Commissioner Cheryl Brothers 
(southern region city rep).  

NNeewwss  ffrroomm  tthhee  BBooaarrdd  ooff  DDiirreeccttoorrss  

CCAALLAAFFCCOO  QQUUAARRTTEERRLLYY FFeebbrruuaarryy  22002211 

LAFCos in the News 

CALAFCO BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Welcome to Our Newest Associate Member 

Attachment Two

mailto:holly.owen@gmail.com


 
 
 
 

In November, the officers of the Board for 2020-21 were 
seated as follows: 
 
Chair – Michael Kelley, Imperial LAFCo (southern) 
Vice Chair – Anita Paque, Calaveras LAFCo (central) 
Secretary – Bill Connelly, Butte LAFCo (northern) 
Treasurer – Margie Mohler, Napa LAFCo (coastal) 
Immediate Past Chair – Michael McGill, Contra Costa LAFCo 
(coastal) 
 
During their November meeting, the Board made the 
following Committee appointments: 
 
Legislative Committee Elections Committee 
Bill Connelly (North) Blake Inscore 
Gay Jones (At-Large) Gay Jones (Chair) 
Jo MacKenzie (South) Chris Lopez 
Mike McGill (Coastal) David West 
Anita Paque (Central)  
Michael Kelley (a) (South) Awards Committee 
Chris Lopez (a) (Coastal) Daron McDaniel 
Daron McDaniel (a) (Central) Jo MacKenzie 
Tom Murray (a) (At-Large) Margie Mohler 
Josh Susman (a) (North) Anita Paque (Chair) 
 Josh Susman 
  

2021 Annual Conference 
David Couch 
Tom Murray 
Daniel Parra 

David West (Chair) 
 

The CALAFCO Board met virtually for their biennial strategic 
planning session on January 21, followed by a regular Board 
meeting the next day on January 22 (also virtual). The full 
meeting packet for both sessions is located on the CALAFCO 
website (and accessible to all CALAFCO 
members). During the strategic planning 
session the Board discussed several topics 
of critical importance to the Association, 
including the current dues structure and 
population cap used, the ongoing practice of 
using 15% net profit from the Annual 
Conference to balance the budget, and the 
issue of extension of services as it relates to 
local agencies not always seeking LAFCo 
authorization of exemption or approval to extend services.  
 
After spending time connecting as a group, the strategic 
planning session began with a dashboard review of the 
Association’s work in 2020. Highlights included the 
cancellation of both the Staff Workshop and Conference (and 
the fiscal impact to the Association as a result of the 
Conference cancellation due to the reliance of the 15% net 
profit to balance the budget); the creation and delivery of a 
series of webinars offered at no cost to CALAFCO members; a 
new section on the CALAFCO website that houses these  

 
 
 
 
webinars for on-demand viewing; updates to the CALAFCO 
website; and the legislative year that wasn’t. Additional work 
accomplished that was not part of the strategic plan for 
2020 included a successful transition of the two primary 
contractors to employees and the retention of the Executive 
Director (originally set to retire in the fall of 2020). The full 
2020 dashboard review can be found on the CALAFCO 
website.  
 

The Board spent a great deal of time discussing the member 
LAFCo dues issue after receiving a full report from the dues 
ad hoc committee. After reviewing the various models 
considered by the ad hoc committee (16 in total), the Board 
received one additional model that had updated population 
figures from the Department of Finance (using the existing 
FY 2020-21 model as the base).  Again, after much 
discussion, the Board gave unanimous consent to 
maintaining all of the existing variables in the FY 2020-21 
dues model, using the required updated population 
estimates and not adding the CPI increase (estimated at 3%) 
for the FY 2021-22 dues. This decision was formally ratified 
with unanimous approval during the Board meeting on 
January 22. An announcement regarding the FY 2021-22 
dues was distributed February 9, and you can find the dues 
on the CALAFCO website.  
  
The Board then discussed the ongoing structural deficit and 
dangerous fiscal practice of using an unreliable educational 
event net profit to balance the budget. They gave unanimous 
consensus to no longer using any net profit from any 
education event to balance the budget. Underscored this 
year without a Conference, the loss of that budgeted net 
profit created a structural deficit. That decision was also 
formally ratified with unanimous approval during their Board 
meeting on January 22.  
 

Later that afternoon there was a 
discussion about the problem of local 
agencies not seeking LAFCo authorization 
to extend services. The Board 
brainstormed non-legislative ideas for 
consideration this year as an interim 
solution to a legislative fix in 2022. The 
day ended with a brief conversation about 
SMGA and the relationship between LAFCo 
and investor-owned utilities. 

 
The Board will consider adopting the next two-year strategic 
plan (for 2021-22) at their April 30 meeting.  
 
During their January 22 meeting, in addition to ratifying the 
decisions noted above, the Board received the second 
quarter financial reports and directed the Executive Director 
to create a rolling two-year budget going forward (beginning 
with the draft FY 2021-22 budget) and adopted the 2021 
legislative policies with the recommended amendment of 
the Legislative Committee.  

NNeewwss  ffrroomm  tthhee  BBooaarrdd  ooff  DDiirreeccttoorrss  

CCAALLAAFFCCOO  QQUUAARRTTEERRLLYY     FFeebbrruuaarryy  22002211  
                                                    PPaaggee  22 

 

Attachment Two



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
2021 STAFF WORKSHOP AND ANNUAL CONFERENCE 
Staff Workshop 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, CALAFCO’s Staff Workshop 
was once again cancelled. The workshop was scheduled for 
March 17-19 in Newport Beach.  
 
CALAFCO staff successfully negotiated a revision in the facility 
contract for 2022 at the same rates as 2021. We are still 
working with the mobile workshop vendors to try and roll over 
the deposits for that event and will keep you posted.  
 
We wish to thank our Workshop hosts, Imperial and Orange 
LAFCos who have graciously agreed to host in 2022 – third 
time is a charm they say! 
 
CALAFCO is currently polling LAFCo staff on their desire to 
have something offered for staff only in a virtual format. 
Watch for updates soon. If your LAFCo staff have not provided 
us that feedback, please do so by the deadline of February 
12.  
 
Mark your calendars for the Staff Workshop on March 23 – 
25, 2022. 
 

Annual Conference 
The Annual Conference, hosted by CALAFCO, is currently 
scheduled for October 6 - 8 at the Hyatt Regency Newport 
Beach John Wayne Airport. We are hopeful by that time we 
will be able to safely meet in person, and the Conference 
planning committee will begin their work very soon.  Watch for 
a call for program planning volunteers. 
 
 

CALAFCO UNIVERSITY 
We were pleased to offer six virtual 
sessions in 2020 between August 
and December. This year, CALAFCO is planning several 
virtual CALAFCO U sessions for the first half of the year. 
Once again, these sessions will be offered to our members 
at no cost to you. Watch for save-the-date announcements 
coming very soon. As a teaser, we are planning for a three-
part session on Fire and EMS Agency reorganizations in 
March and another session on Hiring Best Practices in May.  
 
 

CALAFCO ADMINISTRATIVE UPDATE 
CALAFCO staff are working on the annual 
updates of the Membership Directory. It’s 
requested you respond to the request for 
updates when you receive them from us. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The new two-year legislative session is in 
full swing and it is anticipated to be another 
interesting year. As the deadline to 
introduce legislation nears (Feb. 19), we 
are seeing a large number of bills relating 
to COVID-19 response, wildfire prevention, 
education, healthcare and bridging the 
equity divide.  
 

CALAFCO is sponsoring the 2021 Assembly Local 
Government Committee (ALGC) Omnibus bill and continues 
the work of the Protest Provision Rewrite Working Group as 
legislative priorities for 2021. The Working Group, consisting 
of 18 members (CALAFCO, CSDA, League, CSAC and reps 
from both local government committees) reconvened and 
has approved the submission of several obsolete special 
provisions relating to protests into the Omnibus bill. The 
group is also working on drafting language to consolidate all 
existing protest language into one section within CKH, and 
the subcommittee that is looking at the protest percentage 
threshold variances is reconvening. 
 
CALAFCO has also been working closely since last fall with 
Senator Caballero’s staff and the sponsors of SB 414 (2019-
20) on a redo of that bill. Our conversations have included 
offering amendments to write LAFCos back into the 
formation process of the new water authorities. Although the 
new bill has not yet been introduced (as of the writing of this 
Report), it is expected before the 2/19 deadline. 
 
The 2020 CKH Guide is now available to download from the 
CALAFCO website. We are also accepting orders for the hard 
copy version. Visit the CALAFCO website for details.  
 
Full 2020 legislative reports from the ALGC and Senate 
Governance & Finance Committees are also available on the 
CALAFCO website.  
 
All bills being tracked by CALAFCO can be found on the 
CALAFCO website inside the Legislation section of the site 
(log in with your member id first to access this section).  The 
CALAFCO Legislative Committee meets regularly and all 
meeting materials are located in the Legislation section of 
the CALAFCO website.  
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This section is dedicated to highlighting our Associate Members. 
The information below is provided to CALAFCO by the Associate 
member upon joining the Association. All Associate member 
information can be found in the CALAFCO Member Directory. 
 

 
City of Rancho Mirage 
The City of Rancho Mirage has been 
a Silver Associate Member since July 
2010. With a population of just over 18,000, the City of 
Rancho Mirage is located in the County of Riverside. The 
City offers an ubundant amount of sunshine, great climate, 
and related resort-style living. For more information about 
the City, contact the Director of Development Services, 
Jeremy Gleim, at jeremyg@ranchomirageca.gov, or at 760-
328-2266. Learn more about the City on their website at 
www.ranchomirageca.gov.  
 

 
County Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County 

The County Sanitation 
Districts of Los 
Angeles County has 
been a Silver Associate 

Member since July 2005. They are a public agency focused 
on converting waste into resources like recycled water, 
energy and recycled materials. The agency consists of 24 
independent special districts serving about 5.6 million 
people in Los Angeles County. The service areas cover 
approximately 850 square miles and encompass 78 cities 
and unincorporated areas in the county. For more 
information on the Districts, contact Donna Curry at 
dcurry@lacsd.org, or visit their website at www.lacsd.org.  

 
 

Rancho Mission Viejo 
Rancho Mission Viejo has 
been a Silver Associate 
Member since June 2005. They are responsible for the 
development and management of a governance structure 
for a 23,000-acre, 14,000 home planned community. For 
more information, visit them at 
www.ranchomissionviejo.com or contact Michael Balsamo 
at mbalsamo@ranchomv.com.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
QK  
A Silver Associate Member since 
September 2010, QK (formerly Quad 
Knopf) provides planning, engineering, 
biology, environmental and survey 
services to public and private clients. Their 
planners have previous experience working for public 
agencies, including serving as LAFCo Analysts and Executive 
Officers. They specialize in the San Joaquin and Sacramento 
Valley regions. For more information on QK, visit their 
website at www.qkinc.com, or contact Jerome Keene at 
jerome.keene@qkinc.com.   
 
 

CALAFCO wishes to thank all of our Associate Members for 
your ongoing support and partnership We look forward to 
continuing to highlighting you in future Quarterly Reports.  

 
 

Did You Know?? 
CALAFCO 2020 Survey 
Did you know we recently published the 
2020 survey of member LAFCos relating to 
COVID? The survey included questions about 
current and future operations, staffing 
models, commission meeting methods, and budget impacts.   
 
Meeting Documents Online 
Did you know that all CALAFCO Board of Directors and 
Legislative Committee meeting documents are online? Visit 
the Boards & Committees pages in the Members Section of 
the site. Board documents date back to 2008 and 
Legislative Committee documents back to 2007. 
 
CALAFCO Courses Archived 
Did you know that all CALAFCO University course materials 
are now archived on the CALAFCO website? Visit the 
CALAFCO website in the CALAFCO U Course Material Archive 
section.  
 
Mark Your Calendars For These 
Upcoming CALAFCO Events 
 
 CALAFCO Legislative Committee virtual 

meeting – 2/19 
 CALAFCO Legislative Committee virtual 

meeting - 3/26 
 CALAFCO Board of Directors virtual meeting – 4/30 

 
The CALAFCO 2021 Calendar of Events can be found on the 
CALAFCO website.  

 
As we continue to face both known and unknown 
challenges, your CALAFCO Board and Staff wish all of you 
to stay safe and be healthy.  We thank you for your 
continued dedicated service to the communities you serve. 
Be well. 
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